Rationale in support of this project

We are submitting this initiative for the Marketing Awards because it was an innovative approach to a problem inspired and driven by our frontline staff.  Last year our take up of the Summer Reading Challenge was boosted by the offer of a “big” county prize, an Ipad.  This year I had not been able to find us the funds for a big prize. After the Torch Relay an Abergavenny staff member suggested a sponsored relay around the county and other staff and some of our volunteers and regular customers were keen to join in, and all in their own time. County Council advised us concerning safety of routes and appropriate risk assessments and we decided to emphasise the link with reading by carrying copies of the Reader Organisation’s A Little Aloud for Children”,

The anthology we use with our Shared Reading Groups for young people.

At Llanfoist, the entire school came out  to cheer us on our way and were treated to a story session from professional storyteller ( and friend of libraries) Philip Hyne when our cyclist pedalled off. We read to other smaller groups en route.
The venture was featured on our website, in the newspapers, and our photos were included in the A Little Aloud blog of The Reader Organisation’s website.  More importantly the money came in, and even more importantly we increased our take-up of the Summer Reading Challenge by 36 children, which, for a small authority, is very pleasing.

The whole project cost very little, only my time in organising the health and safety details and some miles accrued “policing” the route.

It would be a very heartening tribute to the frontline staff involved if this venture were to receive an award.
